
July 2021Saint Martin’s Episcopal Church * Est.1963 

Contents:

2  ~  Father Lee’s Message / Need input!

3  ~  What and When / Office news

4  ~  Celebration Weekend

5-6  ~  Words from Rev. Dr. Sandi

6  ~  Congregational meetings

7  ~  Thank you corner

8  ~  Congratulation Baby Janae Soleyn

8  ~  St. Martin’s Project

8-10 ~  Parish Nurse


11  ~  ECW / Men’s Breakfast

12  ~  Congratulations Graduates

13  ~  Graduation Celebration

14  ~  Finance Report / Boys Home of VA

15  ~  Outreach Committee / Please, help!

15  ~  Poem: Beach Moon

16  ~  Photo: children’s homily

16  ~  Birthdays + Anniversaries 

17  ~  Yellow Pages / Amazon Smiles

17  ~  Lamb’s Basket

May the 
Holy Spirit 
be with us!



Father Lee Hutchson

Little Free Pantry


Like Good stewards of the grace of God, serve one another with whatever gift 
each of you has received. I Peter4:10.


At Saint Martin’s we join with many other churches to support the Lambs Basket which supplies food to those who 
qualify.

We also rotate once a month with 3 other churches to provide 100 bagged lunches for homeless shelters. In July we 
will add a 3rd way to help those who may need  help with life’s basics but find regular places of help closed. It is called 
a mini pantry.


The mini pantry movement describes itself as a "grass roots crowd sourced solution to immediate local need. 
Whether a need for food or the need to give, mini pantries help feed neighbors, nourishing neighborhoods.”


The little Free pantry is made up of individuals and organizations concerned about food insecurity. Food pantries are 
built and placed where individuals may obtain food, personal care and paper items no questions asked. We will be 
doing a test run with a mini pantry in July.  This will not end our support of the Lambs Basket but may save people a 
trip across town who are in need of food or who may not be able to reach a pantry when it is open The food will be 
available 24/7.  Look for more information about how you can support this 
ministry. Thanks to Lane and Karen Hood who built the pantry box.
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https://www.littlefreepantry.org

We Need Your Input!


What can we do to strengthen our outreach 
to your age group? 

If you are under 45 years old and ... 

       if you have children, 
       if you don’t have children, 
       if you are actively involved in St. Martins, 

       if you are inactive at St. Martins. 

Monday July 12th at 7pm in the parish hall. 
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Regular Monthly Events

Event 	 Day 	 Time


Vestry Meeting 	 2nd Tuesday 	 7 pm


Men’s Breakfast	 2nd Saturday	 9 am


St. Martin’s Project 	 3rd Saturday 	 9:30 am


ECW 	 3rd Tuesday 	 5:30 pm

Office closed

Monday July 5

Men’s Breakfast

Saturday July 10 at 9 am /  see page 11

Giving Thanks Celebration

Saturday July 10 at 7-9 pm


Sunday July 11 at 11:30 am - 1:30 pm

see page 4

We need your input!

meeting: Monday July 12 at 7 pm / see page 2

Vestry meeting

Tuesday July 13 at 7 pm

St. Martin’s Project

Saturday July 17 at 9:30 am - Red Team


Saturday July 31 at 9:30 am - Red Team (5th Sat)

VBS Planning meeting

Saturday July 17 at 10 am

ECW in-person meeting

no July meeting - see page 11

Cloak Deadline

20th of each month


you can mail something anytime though!

What and When … July
Regular Weekly Events

Event	 Day	 Time


Worship Service 	 Sunday	 8 am*  


Worship Service	 Sunday 	 10 am

	 

Holy Eucharist 	 Wednesday	 10 am* 


Compline Service

live on Facebook	 daily	 8 pm* 


*  all these are streamed live on FaceBook

Our new Administrative Assistant Kathy Theado is 
starting on Tuesday July 6.

We welcome her into the St. Martin’s Family.


Office hours:

Monday - Friday 	 9 am - 1 pm

Return to (almost) normal worship!

Worship Services in-person:

We have returned to our regular worship pattern 
with Communion from the chalice. We will be 
able to sing and talk inside and outside of church.


How you take Communion and whether or not 
you wear a mask is totally up to your discretion. 

Most of our members are happily fully vaccinated. 


Our service will continue to be streamed online. 

For those who would like to maintain distance 
between themselves and others the service will 
also be on the T.V. in the parish hall.



We


are


back!


 PLEASE JOIN YOUR ST MARTIN’S FAMILY…!!!


 WHEN:  July 10 and 11   (Saturday night and Sunday)


 WHAT:  “GIVING THANKS CELEBRATION”        


   


	 	 	 GIVE THANKS GATHERING

   

	 Saturday, July 10, 7 – 9 PM 


Join us in the Parish Hall for fellowship and a Brownie and Ice cream Bar as we give thanks for that which we 
SURVIVED during the pandemic.  Then enjoy a BON FIRE outside as we burn 2020 symbolically and say good-
by to 2020, looking FORWARD to the future!!


	 	 	 	 	 	 	 


                                                                                                          SUNDAY FUN DAY


Sunday, July 11, 11:30 AM – 1:30 PM

After church, there will be a BARBECUE (with all of the fixings) in the Parish Hall and outside near the Parish 
Hall Building.  Enjoy the music of “ “ as well as all sorts of outdoor activities for CHILDREN OF ALL AGES!


Bring bathing suits and towels if you want to try the GIANT WATER SILDE! 

   


Don’t forget to wear your St. Martin t-shirt!
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Words from Rev. Dr. Sandra Levy-Mix


“Give Thanks for Jonathan Daniels’ Spirit”


Last Monday David and I attended the evening parish meeting to discuss where we are at, as they say, and where we 
are going. And one of the big discussion items was the Diocesan proposal to pay reparations for the grave injustices 
that were visited upon African Americans during the years of slavery and the Jim Crow aftermath. The proposal was 
brought forward toward the end of the last Diocesan gathering and was tabled for further discussion until churches in 
the Diocese also had a chance to reflect on and discuss the idea within parish gatherings. 


And discuss we did in a most lively way! And the sense I gathered from the meeting was that the church’s money 
might be better spent on targeting current and future injustices against minorities today, including fairer and better 
housing opportunities, upgraded schools, access to health care, and so on. In other words, a focus on concrete actions 
where money spent now and in the future might go a long way in alleviating injustices that movements like Black 
Lives Matter and efforts to increase voter opportunities and affordable housing are aimed at addressing.


Which actually brings me to the topic of Jonathan Daniels and why I 
think his life and death are relevant to this overall topic. As 
described in Bill Mims’ commentary in last Sunday’s Richmond 
Times Dispatch, Daniels graduated from VMI some sixty years ago 
when he gave the valedictory address for his class at the graduation 
ceremony. He then became a graduate student at Harvard, but after 
a religious conversion experience, he decided instead to attend The 
Episcopal Theological School in Cambridge, Massachusetts and 
study for the Episcopal priesthood. 


To make a long story short and as Mims eloquently told it, after the 
beating of peaceful marchers in March of l965 in Selma, Alabama, 
Daniels and others traveled to Selma to work for civil rights. And there he lost his life and is honored to this day as a 

martyr for the faith. In fact, Jonathan Daniels is one of the Episcopal church’s 
saints, given his own Feast Day in the liturgical year, August 14th. In Lesser Feasts 
and Fasts (l997), the commentary reads: “Jailed on August 14 for joining a picket 
line, Jonathan and his companions were unexpectedly released. Aware that 
they were in danger, four of them walked to a small store. As sixteen-year-old 
Ruby Sales reached the top step of the entrance, a man with a gun appeared, 
cursing her. Jonathan pulled her to one side to shield her from the unexpected 
threats. As a result, he was killed by a blast from the 12-gauge gun.” (Pg. 326)


Interestingly, no where in Lesser Feasts and Fasts is there mention that Jonathan 
had been a VMI cadet. When we lived in Lexington before coming to Richmond, 
I remember vividly attending a conference at VMI in Daniels’ honor that 
included a panel discussion. On the panel sat Ruby Sales, the now grown 
woman who Daniels had saved from death. So I called my go-to historian and 
dear friend Charles Bryan, former Director of 

Rev. Dr. Sandi continued …

on next pageThe Cloak 2021/07 page 5



the Virginia Historical Society but also a former VMI cadet, to ask 
him about Daniels’ affiliation with that military Institute. And 
yes, indeed Charlie confirmed what Mims’ commentary had 

asserted about his cadet status. In fact, for the last decade or so, VMI has honored Daniels’ memory. Charlie said 
“Although he was never a General or miliary officer, nevertheless he sacrificed his life in service to his country. In fact, 
VMI established the Jonathan Daniels Award to recognized those who gave service to humanity. Jimmy Carter was the 
first to receive that award, and Congressman John Lewis was thus honored more recently.”


Now you may be wondering what all this has to do with our parish meetings and discussion of reparations or 
alternative solutions to issues of racial injustice in our current culture and society. Turning back to Lesser Feasts and 
Fasts, I was struck by writing that Daniels himself penned in papers and letters left behind during his stay in Selma. 
Somehow I think the words he wrote were also echoed in the spirit that hovered over our discussion last Monday. So 
let me close this little piece with those words for us to ponder: He writes


The faith with which I went to Selma has not changed: it has grown. . .I began to know in my bones and sinews that I had been 
truly baptized into the Lord’s death and resurrection. . .with them, the black men and white men, with all life, in him whose Name 
is above all the names that the races and nations shout. . .We are indelibly and unspeakably one. (Pg. 326)


And maybe I’ll give Mims that last word here. He quotes John Lewis, whose beating in Selma galvanized Daniels to 
action. Lewis said that Daniels “gave his life to redeem not just the soul of Alabama but the soul of a nation.” May his 
selfless and courageous example redeem us to achieve the decency and nobility of which we are capable.”


	 Indeed, food for thought!

Rev. Dr. Sandi continued …   from previous page
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Congregational meetings

The two Monday meetings in June were quite well attended. 

The discussions covered how we survived the pandemic and 
were also about the letter from the Executive Board.



Thank you corner

We received a lovely card to “Dear St. Martin’s Family” thanking everybody for the 
prayers and support during Carolyn Wallace’ illness and death from Ashley, Keith, Colin 
and Esme Borders. 


In situations like this it is always difficult for our members to contact everybody who 
has touched them personally. In future I (editor) will try to mention them. But cards 
like this are always pinned to a board in the hallway. Have a look. You are appreciated!
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Thank you corner

When the pandemic started we could not worship as we have always done. Some 
services were streamed … but St. Martin’s started something new … members could 
get comfort from a daily streamed Compline Service.  

Yes, every evening at 8 pm.

 7 days each week.	    A big THANK YOU to Fr. Lee and these dedicated members:

Janice Carpi


Susie Teachey


Joe Lamb (3 x because I could not decide 
which t-shirt I liked best)


and of course their support Michelle, 
Garland and Dianna. 



Parish Nurse by Betty Horne

“Find rest, O my soul, in God alone; my hope comes from Him.”   (Psalm 62:5)

The Cloak article for May 2021 on Women and Heart 
Disease outlined some of the differences of 
symptoms and risks of heart disease between men 
and women.  You may be surprised to know that 
there are also distinct differences in affects and 
presentation of stroke between men and women. The 
Office of Women's Health at Health and Human 
Services (HHS) has provided a fact sheet on Stroke 
and Women.  Please see attached.


          Please stay safe, cool and hydrated as the temperature rises.


Stroke and Women

Parish Nurse continued …

fact sheets on next 2 pages

Congratulations!  

to Luveslyn Soleyn and family for the safe arrival 
of baby girl Janae Adina Emily on June 8, 2021

a new great niece for Betty Horne. 
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St. Martin’s Project!


Saturday June 19 the Blue Team was hard at work.

Working together like that is great fellowship and fun. 
Thank you … to the Blue Team, the Red Team and the 
White Team!



A FACT SHEET FROM THE OFFICE ON WOMEN’S HEALTH

Top Questions About Stroke and Women
A stroke, sometimes called a “brain attack,” happens 
when blood flow to a part of the brain stops or is 
blocked and brain cells begin to die. Stroke is the 
third leading cause of death for women. Stroke also 
kills more women than men each year. A stroke can 
leave you permanently disabled. But many strokes are 
preventable or treatable.

Q: How does stroke affect women differently 
than men?

A: Stroke affects women differently than men in 
several ways.

• More women than men die from stroke, and more 
women have strokes later in life. It is twice as 
common for women between 20 and 39 to have 
a stroke than men of the same age. Also, more 
women than men have another stroke within 
5 years of the first stroke. 

• Women have unique risk factors for stroke, such as: 

 ◦ A history of problems during pregnancy, 
including gestational diabetes or preeclampsia

 ◦ Use of hormonal birth control while smoking

 ◦ Use of menopausal hormone therapy during or 
after menopause

• Some risk factors for stroke are more common in 
women than in men. These include migraine 
with aura, atrial fibrillation (irregular heartbeat), 
and diabetes.

Q: What are the most common symptoms 
of stroke?

A: Stroke symptoms come on suddenly. The most 
common symptoms are:

• Numbness or weakness of face, arm, or leg, 
especially on only one side of the body

• Confusion or trouble speaking or understanding

• Trouble seeing in one or both eyes

• Trouble walking, dizziness, or loss of balance 
or coordination

• Severe headache with no known cause

Strokes happen fast and are a medical emergency. If 
you think you or someone else may be having a 
stroke, use the F.A.S.T. test:

F—Face: Look in the mirror and smile, or ask the 
person to smile. Does one side of the face droop?

A—Arms: Raise both arms. Does one arm drift downward?

S—Speech: Repeat a simple phrase, like “Hello, my 
name is ____.” Is the speech slurred or strange?

T—Time: Act fast. If you see any of these signs, call 
911 right away. Some treatments for stroke work only 
if given in the first 3 hours (or up to 4½ hours for 
some people) after symptoms appear.

Q: What do I need to know about my risk of stroke? 

A: Certain habits and health problems raise your 
risk of stroke. You can control many of the risk factors 
for stroke.

• Habits you can control include not smoking, eating 
healthy, getting physical activity, limiting alcohol, and 
reducing stress. 

• Health problems you can improve include 
high blood pressure—the leading risk factor for 
stroke—high cholesterol, overweight and obesity, 
and diabetes. 

•  Risk factors you can’t control include your age, 
family history, race and ethnicity, and menopause.

www.womenshealth.gov | 1-800-994-9662
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Top Questions About Stroke and Women 2

Knowing about your risk factors, including those you 
can’t control, can help you and your doctor or nurse 
decide on a plan to lower your risk of stroke.

Q: Why does pregnancy affect my stroke risk? 

A: The increased risk of stroke during pregnancy 
comes from several changes that happen to your body 
during pregnancy, such as increased blood clotting. 
Your body also makes more blood during pregnancy. 
After birth, these changes reverse rapidly, and this can 
trigger a stroke.

Health problems that can happen during pregnancy, 
such as preeclampsia, gestational hypertension, and 
gestational diabetes, also increase stroke risk later in life.

Although pregnancy-related stroke is not common, the 
number of women who have a stroke during or soon 
after pregnancy is going up. You may be more at risk 
if you already have risk factors for stroke, such as high 
blood pressure, and you are African-American, are 
older than 35, or have lupus or migraine headaches.

Q: How does menopause affect my stroke risk? 

A: Menopause raises your risk of stroke because your 
ovaries stop making estrogen. Estrogen is a hormone 
that may help keep blood vessels relaxed and open 
and help the body maintain a healthy balance of good 
and bad cholesterol. Without estrogen, cholesterol 
may start building up on artery walls. This can lead to 
stroke and other types of heart disease.

For more information…
For more information about stroke, call the OWH Helpline at 1-800-994-9662 or contact the 
following organizations:

National Heart, Lung, and Blood Institute 
(NHLBI), NIH, HHS 
1-800-222-2225  • www.nhlbi.nih.gov

National Institute of Neurological Disorders 
and Stroke (NINDS), NIH, HHS 
1-800-352-9424 • www.ninds.nih.gov

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
(CDC), HHS 
1-800-232-4636 • www.cdc.gov/stroke

American Stroke Association 
1-888-478-7653 • www.strokeassociation.org

A full fact sheet on this topic is available online at www.womenshealth.gov. All material contained on this page is free of copyright restrictions 
and may be copied, reproduced, or duplicated without permission of the Office on Women’s Health in the U.S. Department of Health and 
Human Services. Citation of the source is appreciated. OWH content is available for syndication through the HHS Syndication Storefront at 
digitalmedia.hhs.gov. 

Content last updated: December 7, 2018.

www.womenshealth.gov | 1-800-994-9662

www.facebook.com/HHSOWH

www.twitter.com/WomensHealth

www.youtube.com/WomensHealthgov
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E C W       - by Sally Dvorak


The June get-together of the ECW was the showing of “Ruth”. 
It was attended by 13 people (including 3 men!) and enjoyed 
by all. 


Have you bought your pack of St. Martin’s notecards yet? 
They are $5 for a pack containing 5 notecards. Please contact 
Ann Robbins if you want a pack. Thank you to all 
parishioners who have supported the ECW in this way. 


The ECW will not meet in July. Please put Tuesday August 
17th at 5.30pm on your calendar for the next meeting. Please 
come with your ideas for programs. Remember, all Martinite 
women are automatically members of the ECW and 
welcome to join us for meetings. 
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Men’s Breakfast        - by James Burr


The men’s first breakfast meeting after a year of hiatus was on 
June 12 and so enjoyed by all attending.


The next meeting will be on Saturday July 10 at 9 am. It will be 
again at Nick’s Roman Terrace (8051 W Broad St).


It was discussed at the first meeting that the August 
meeting should be special with spouses invited to attend.  
More details later. 

Please, always watch the weekly announcements as there 
could be changes. Feel free to contact Sid Akens 804-740-5375 if you have questions.



Sunday June 20


Congratulations  to our 

Graduates


Maya Atkins graduated from VA Tech with a 

BA in Geography, minors in GIS and Geosciences.  
While swimming for Tech, she earned ACC Honor Roll 
recognition as well as maintained her Dean's list 
status every semester. Maya graduated Magna Cum 
Laude in 3 years and is very happy to embrace her 
next steps, whatever they may be!


Noah Clements 

will be Graduating from 
Glen Allen High School 
where he is a member 
of the National Honors 
Society, Science NHS, 
Rho Kappa and Mu 
Alpha Theta.  He has 
received the 
CollegeBoard AP 
Scholar and Distinction 
Award and the 
University of Rochester and Bausch & Lomb Honorary 
Science Award after being nominated by his 
teachers.  

He has loved playing soccer since the age of 3, playing 
travel soccer for 12 years and finishing out his senior 
year as Glen Allen High Schools' Team Captain.  


He has also served as an acolyte at St. Martin's since 
third grade. Noah will be enrolled in the Presidential 
Leadership Program at CNU in the fall.


Jaiden Logan graduated in 

2020 with honors from the Center for 
the Arts at Henrico High School, 
studying Dance.  During her high 
school years, Jaiden participated in 
many student organizations including: 
HHS Marching Warriors as a member 
and Co-captain on the auxiliary dance 
team, Future Business Leaders of 
America, National Dance Honors 
Society, Black Student Union, Drama 
Club, and Office Assistant.  Her outside 
school activities included: YMCA 
Leaders Club, Dance, and St Martin’s EYC. 

 Jaiden has been a life-long member of St. Martin’s Episcopal 
Church.  She served as an acolyte for many years.  Jaiden 
dedicated many hours to her community in volunteer work 
through the YMCA Leaders Club, CFA Dance Program, EYC, 
and other opportunities on her own including Henrico 
Doctors Hospital and the iCan Bike Program hosted by the 
University of Richmond.

 

Jaiden has just completed her first year at North Carolina 
A&T State University with honors.  She is majoring in 
Business Management (Innovation and Entrepreneurship) 
with a minor in Psychology.


Maggie Witt is a native Richmonder currently 

residing in Mechanicsville, Va. Maggie will be graduating 
from Atlee High School and will be 
headed to James Madison University 
in the Fall. 


Maggie has attended St. Martins 
since her early childhood. She is a 1st 
class softball player. She is member 
of the Air Force JROTC at Atlee High 
School. Maggie has been a long 
sports fan of The University of 
Kentucky and UNC, I am sure the 
JMU Dukes will now be her #1 team. 
Maggie would like to Thank the St. 
Martin’s Family for their prayers and 
support over the years.
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Graduation Celebration   

Sunday June 20
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2  /  BOYS APP EA L

From Executive Director  
Donnie Wheatley

Dear Friends,

It has been more than a year of 
working through the pandemic, 
and life is still a little di!erent 
than it was before. We’ve grown 
accustomed to things like social 
distancing, wearing masks, 
frequent sanitization, and eating 
meals in the cottages rather 
than the dining hall. Reflecting 
on the past year, there have 
certainly been challenges. But at 
the end of it, students and sta! 
at Boys Home grew together 
as a community and learned to 
rely on each other in a new way. 
We’re thankful for that, and we’re 
thankful that Boys Home has been 
able to maintain the focus on 
what’s most important: providing 
students with the education, 
skills, and resources they need to 
become successful men. 

The 2020-2021 school year ended 
at the end of May, marking our third 
year as an independent school. 
Thanks to our small class sizes, 
we were able to practice social 
distancing in the space we have, 
continuing in-person instruction. 
Students this year were able to 
take traditional classes alongside 
practical and character-building 
classes, such as construction 
technology, life skills, and personal 
finance. We are proud to celebrate 
our seven graduates! Please join 
us as we wish them all the best in 
the next stages of their lives. 

On a personal note, I plan to step 
down from my role as executive 
director of Boys Home by the 
end of the year. I am thankful 
for my time at Boys Home, and I 
am thankful for the opportunity 
to give back to an organization 
that means so much to me. 
Moving forward, I know that Boys 
Home will continue to make a 
positive di!erence in the lives 
of current and future residents.

Thank you for your generous 
support through these past 
months and years. I hope you 
enjoy this issue of !"#$ %&'($
)**#+,, knowing that you’ve been 
a vital part of making everything 
possible here at Boys Home. If 
you’d like more news and stories 

about the incredible young men 
who live on “The Hill,” please sign up 
for our monthly email newsletter at 
www.boyshomeofva.org and click 
on Mailing List at the top of the page. 

I hope you are well. Take care, and 
God bless.

Donnie Wheatley
Executive Director

The mission of Boys Home 
is to help each student strive 
toward becoming a productive 
member of society, by 
developing his spiritual, mental, 
physical, and social potentials.

Boys Home of Virginia
414 Boys Home Road
 Covington, VA 24426

(540) 965-7700
info@boyshomeofva.org

boyshomeofva.org
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Finance Committee 
Report  	     by Garland Harwood


Financial Highlights 

2021

end of 
previous

month

MTD

May

YTD

end of May

Income $75,093.82 $18,020.18 $93,114.00

Expenses $82,266.48 $18,083.77 $100,350.25

Gain or Loss -$7,172.66 -$63.59 -$7,236.25
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Outreach Committee      


	 	 	 	 	 	 - by Jean Rollins

The Outreach Committee continues to sponsor a drive for food 
for the Lamb's Basket.  Thanks to everyone who has contributed 
to this need in the past.  We collected 46 pounds of food in the 
last couple of months.  The Lamb's Basket is still taking any 
kinds of food as long as it is not perishable. Children are not in 
school during the summer months, and thus do not receive 
breakfast or lunch at the school.  This food helps the parents get 
through the summer.

 

In July our committee is sponsoring a drive 
for pillows and pillowcases.  Please bring in 
brand new pillows and brand new 
pillowcases and place them in the box in the 
hallway during the month of July.  In August 
we will distribute them among the three 
shelters that we help with lunches during 
the year.  Men, women, and children go in 
and out of these shelters all year, and thus 
there is a need for these pillows.  It is going 
to be a hot summer, and this would really 
help the shelters.

   


Beach Moon

Tonight, we could reach the moon

by electric ocean stairway,

waves reach, touch, taste

its edge, with gleaming tongues.

It bleeds light across water’s flowing skin,

spills a path, step by shimmer,

widening on waves’ green-black bodies,

convulsing with undulation,

sparkling on fingers spread

to grasp beach, discarded shells, our  unwary feet

that venture in darkness, dare a hundred legends,

world of monsters, sorcerers, witches

in irresistible disguise,

challenge this spirit, pulling,

taunting, inviting 

to try that stair, running

into silverness

forever.

Tonight, on an earth

lined in gold and platinum,

encrusted with emeralds, rubies, amethysts, opals,

fragrant with roses, hyacinths, pine, vanilla,

overflowing with water, with fire, with laughter of children,

our eyes scan billions of faraway lights, and know

we own  the most beautiful world

God created.


	       	  - Patsy Anne Bickerstaff

Please, help!

Yes, you can help in many ways.


Regrettably, quite often the church does not 
get notified of a serious situation. We can not 
act, support, help out if we don’t know of an 
illness or death.   

Please, help us to stay informed, even if you 
think that it might already be known.


Also, we would like to have the Church 
Directory as updated as we possibly can for 
the new Administrative Assistant. If you have 
moved in the last year, changed your 
telephone number or your email address, 
please let the office know.


THANK YOU!



If you know of 
somebody not on 
these lists 
(including 
yourself) please 
let the office 
know. 
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07/01	 Ellery Bradley

07/01	 Natalie Romano

07/06 	 Caitlin Woolwine

07/06  	 Rob Rowley

07/08 	 Ashley Borders

07/09	 Kim Shook

07/10 	 Jack  Greenwood

07/11 	 Jim Moss

07/12	 Jackie Bitler

07/13 	 Yohance  Iervolino

07/22 	 Alison Potter

07/23 	 Leslie Dering

07/25  	 William Sykes

07/29 	 Rob Lockridge

*

*

08/02 	 Bill Chowning

08/03 	 Maya  Atkins

08/05 	 Jay Sykes

08/06 	 Jacob Henderson

08/07 	 Kyle  Stephenson

08/10 	 Jeremy  Atkins

08/11 	 Evelyn  Watt

08/11 	 Maggie  Witt

08/11 	 Adrienne Stephens

08/11	 Glenn Sprouse

08/12 	 Ruth Barrett

08/13	 Adam Marcus

08/14 	 Mike Shook

08/14 	 Cylas  Machalinski

08/14 	 Kyle Stephenson

08/15	 Barbara Lockridge

08/15 	 Taylor Murphy

08/16 	 Martha Hall

08/16 	 Andrew Wood

08/18  	 Andrew Bright

08/18 	 Jaiden Logan

08/20	 Jean  Rollins

08/23 	 Layne  Hood

08/24 	 George Stone

08/26	 Virginia Tucker

08/27	 Jonathan Horne

08/27 	 Tatiana  Horne

08/29 	 Sandy Goolsby

08/29 	 Sloan Verlander

08/30 	 Sid Akens

08/30	 William Thirion

08/31	 Todd Areson

*

*

07/03/2018 	 Garland & Janice Harwood

07/04/1968   	 Sharon & James Ragland

07/07/2006	 Sean & Jennifer Cooper

07/08/2004 	 Betsy & George Crowell

07/10/1996 	 Allen & Merry Beth Hall

07/12/2008 	 Samantha & Tony Romano

07/17	 	 Krestin & Glenn Gibson

07/20/2019 	 Ben & Sloan Verlander

07/22/1995  	 Kevin & Amy Bailey

*

*

08/01	 	 Barbara  & Russell Campeau

08/07/1993  	 Errol & Adrienne Stephens

08/07	 	 Ian & Natalie Watt

08/11/2007	 Jay & Carrilynn Sykes

08/16/1958 	 A. P.  & Betty Hall

08/16	 	 Rob & Barbara Lockridge

08/19/2012	 Harrison & Sharon Alloway

08/28/1987 	 Bob & Max Barritt

*

Children are back too. 

Who does not love a good children’s homily?



Amazon Smiles : 

1. Go to https://smile.amazon.com/ or click the 
box above.

2. Create an amazon account or log in.

3. Go to "Or pick your own charitable 
organization" and type "St. Martin's Episcopal 
Church” then click Search.

4. Locate "St. Martin's Episcopal Church" in 
Henrico VA.

5. Then start shopping!

	 

Amazon will donate 0.5% of the price of your 
eligible AmazonSmile purchases to St. Martin's! 

	 We are grateful for your participation!

OCEANFRONT BEACH HOUSE

FOR RENT  


Perfect for a couple or family of 4.

Located directly on the beach in Hatteras Village, NC.


Contact Bob or Max Barritt  (h) 270-3862 or (c) 512-4586
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YOU ARE MAKING A DIFFERENCE!


The weekly announcements will tell us what is 
needed especially this month. Please place your 
donations in the basket in the hallway.

If you are not yet taking advantage of the Amazon 
Smiles offer for another charity, please consider to do 
it now to benefit St. Martin’s. It’s easy …. see above!

	 	 Every little bit helps!

    Travel Agent Available

Our friend Rev. Dr. Sandra Levy-Mix has given 
me the following information if you are in the 
mood to travel as hopefully this awful pandemic 
is on the wane. 


Michele Esterling is her daughter-in-law and 
has been part of the travel industry for many 
years.


The following is from the company flyer:


Michele Esterling, Personal Journey 
Consultant, provides outstanding personal 
service for all your travel needs: Air, hotel, 
cruises, customized land tours and vacation 
homes. Exclusive rates. Contact her at Next 
Trip Journeys. (888)444-5555 ext 605. Or 
Michele.esterling@nexttrip.com.  
Www.nextripcruise.com. 

mailto:Michele.esterling@nezxtrip.com.
http://Www.nextripcruiste.com.


Senior Warden: 	 Rick Gibbs

Junior Warden: 	 David Mix


Register: 	 

Treasurer: 	 Darrell Jenkins

Assistant Treasurer:	 Mike Fiasco

Cloak Editor:	 Christa Burr

St. Martin's Episcopal Church

9000 St. Martins Lane • Richmond, VA 23294


804-270-6786 (tel) • 804-270-3286 (fax)

Website: https://saintmartinschurch.org


E-mail: saintmartinsec@gmail.com


To submit articles or ideas for The Cloak, email:

stmartinscloak@gmail.com

2023

George Crowell

Rick Gibbs

Jean Rollins

Trustee Emeritus: 	 Robert I. Kirby

Trustees: 	 Kerry Alloway, A. P. Hall, Jr.

	 & Garland Harwood


VESTRY

2021

Steve Alloway 

N’neka Logan

Craig Watt

2022

David Mix

Dianne O’Kelley Lamb

Susan Teachey

ST. MARTIN’S STAFF

Rector: 	 The Rev. Lee A. Hutchson

Priest Associate:	 Rev. Dr. Sandra Levy-Mix

Organist & Choirmaster:	 David R. Hopkins

Administrative Assistant:	 Kathy Theado

Sunday School Coordinator:

Head of Nursery:	 


CHURCH OFFICE

(804) 270-6786 (Phone)      (804) 270-3286 (Fax)

E-mail: saintmartinsec@gmail.com

Website: https://saintmartinschurch.org


Office Hours

Monday  to Friday		 9 am - 1 pm
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